## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Cierk-Treasurer August 11, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Vernon McKown, Susie Hall, Carolyn Meffert, Bill Meffert, Barbara Voyles, Rita Fox, Ralph Dodge, George Gesenhues, Rosalie Dowell, and Lemor M. Dowell.

Ron Lamb moved to dispense with reading of the minutes. Jack Sprigler seconded. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

Rosalie Dowell representing residents of Parkland Heights informed the Board they have hired Joe Roudenbush to mow property in Parkland Heights which is not being mowed by the property owners. It will be mowed three (3) times during the summer, and the property owners will be billed for the cost. If someone won't pay, they request the Town Board enforce the ordinance which requires keeping property in the Town mowed.

A tree on town property in Parkland Heights has been dead for several years, and the people representing Parkland Heights asked that it be removed. The Board agreed to have the tree removed and will hire a tree service because of liability.

Ralph Dodge said the walnut tree across from the Christian Church is a hazard. Also the street light in front of the lodge is hidden in a tree.

The Board announced that some roads will be resurfaced in Parkland Heights and others in the Town repaired this fall.

George Gesenhues agreed to represent the Town as attorney on a recurring client basis at \$55/hour billed quarterly or every six months.

Effective 8-15-87 comp time for overtime is eliminated and employees will be paid for overtime hours worked. Any comp time accumulated through 8-14-87 can be taken.

Ralph Dodge asked if the Water Utility is responsible for mowing the easement on his property. The Board said the Town and Water Utility are not responsible for mowing easements.

Talbotte Richardson asked the Board to pass an Ordinance Establishing Fees for Accident and/or Incident Reports. The Board unanimously passed the ordinance and another one, An Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 1985-W 2, Dated December 10, 1985, For Greenville Water Utility Employees.

The Board accepted the bid of Libs Paving for paving of streets in Parkland Heights of \$7,100.00, and repair of streets within the town of \$2,000.00.

August 11, 1987 Page 2 of

The Town Board revises their previous decision to collect building rent from the Water Utility since the building is owned by the Utility.

The Board said if someone has a complaint about something with the Town and a Board member is not available they should contact Gary Getrost.

Gary informed the Board the Water Utility has had two (2) water line leaks this week. He hired Ron Banet to drill for installing water meters. The Board told Gary to check on digging a trench on the Methodist Church property.

Jack Sprigler received a letter from the State Highway Department regarding speed limits on Highway 150. The speed limit will be changed from 55 mph to 50 mph between Greenville and Galena.

Talbotte asked if anything was heard about no parking signs. He said Perkins has four (4) cars parked on the highway.

Jack received a letter from the State asking for information on the engineers selected to help the Town meet EPA requirements. The Board agreed to designate Midwest Engineers.

Bud Ollis called Buck Spears about a truck bed, a shack kids have built, and scrap iron - all infested with rats. The Board decided to first check the ownership of the property, and then have Talbotte talk to the owners.

Tushes are parking a semi on a legal alley behind their house. There is also a legal alley beside their house. The Board instructed Talbotte to tell them they can't block the alley.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

<u> XIII KIANS</u>

H. L. Spears

President of the Board